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Letter from the Editor
DEAR QUILTERS, 

In this month’s newsletter, you
will find an abundance of
pictures submitted by members
for Show and Tell. There is so
much talent in our guild and we
are fortunate to be among
people who love to share our
passion. 

Each month I will share my
Editor’s Pick to highlight one
quilt by allowing more space on
a single page. This month’s
Editor’s Pick is an entry by Suzie
Foote. What I love about this
quilt is that it has a variety of
methods incorporated to make
various pictorial areas of focus.
Suzie did a fantastic job at
harnessing the tranquility of the
beach all on to one beautiful
piece of art. 

Don’t forget to send in your
Sunshine and Shadows!

With Gratitude, 

Emerald
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Spring is on the horizon! As beautiful as autumn foliage is, the spring greens and
flowers outshine it for me. I guess it’s the reemergence of life after a dormant
period, anyway as dormant as it gets here in our part of the world! Celebrate the
holidays coming soon. Embrace their deep meanings. Thrive.

Charlotte Betts reports that 52 members had a great time at the Retreat! The class
Bret Adams taught was fun, the food was delicious, and 8 attended for the first
time. More people now know the secret about how wonderful our guild retreats
are. We host retreats 3 times a year and hope you will all try to attend at least one!

Thanks to Christy Andrews, 1st VP of Programs, for presiding over the February
business meeting. Our board is busy evaluating a new platform and planning,
catching up, and learning their respective positions. The quilt show committee
continues to put all of the pieces together, working as a team toward our goal of
holding a successful quilt show in January.
 
The programs at our meetings have been phenomenal! Minay Sirois and Lea
McComas gave us a glimpse into how their perspectives can give us a new
direction as we design and execute new projects. This month we have Mike
Ellingson and Sam Hunter. Mike’s work is inspired by the Iowa area he calls home,
and his program is Quilts from the Driftless. Sam will help us by giving
suggestions on How to Organize a Maximalist Studio – I’ll be taking notes!

Looks like we have plenty of opportunities to get out and about. As if the call of
Bluebonnet Season isn’t enough, we have Houston Rodeo, regional quilt shows and
even city and state-wide shop hops. Let’s support our sister guilds and help keep
our quilt shops in business. And, enjoy the journey!

Hope you’ve chosen your quilt show projects, made a timeline, and enjoy the
process as we prepare for our January show. Have you decided on your challenge
subject – what brings you joy?

With that, have a fabulous month! See you soon!

Happy sewing,

Sharon Kralj

PRESIDENT’S PEN Sharon Kralj
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  Tuesday Night Meetings 
  7:00 PM

  Workshops
  Friday Morning

Meetings
  10:00 AM

  Special Events

  March 
  2024
  

  March 19, 2024 
  Mike Ellingsen 

  "Quilts from the Driftless" 
   

   Speaker joins us via Zoom and
In-Person Meeting 

  

  March 27, 2024 
  Ann Moore 

  “Introduction to Free
Motion Quilting and

Ruler Work” 
   

  Location - Trini  

  March 15, 2024 
  Sam Hunter 

“How to Organize a
Maximalist Studio”

 Speaker joins us via
Zoom and In-

Person meeting

   
  

  April 
  2024
  

  April 16, 2024 
  Debi Mishael 

  “Best Things I've Learned in 50
Years of Quilting” 

   
 In-Person meeting

  Date- TBD 

Esterita Austin "Fabulous
Fabric Art Portraits " 
  Episcopal Church
2525 Seagler Rd.,

Houston, TX 77042
  

  April 19, 2024 
  Christen Phillips
“Modern Quilting
Lecture and Time
Management Tips”  

 
  IN-

PERSON/ZOOM 

April 13 and 14,
2024

Global Quilt
Connection
SAMPLER
PLATTER

  May
  2024
  

  May 21, 2024 
  Jane Sassaman 

  "Jane's Textile Treasure Garden" 
   

  IN-PERSON/ZOOM 

  May 22, 2024 
  Jane Sassaman 

  “Wings and Wedges” 
   

  Location - Trini 

  May 17, 2024 
  Terri Lucas 

“Trunk Show and
Free Motion

Quilting Advice”  

   
  

  June
  2024
  

  June 18, 2024 
  Sujata Shah 

  "The Root Connection” 
   

  IN-PERSON/ZOOM 

  June 19, 2024 
  Sujata Shah 

  “Peppermint Pinwheels” 
   

  Location - CBS 

  June 21, 2024 
  TBD 

   
  

2024 CALENDAR Christy Andrews
Diana Fredricks

Lorri Heffner
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PROGRAMS AND MEETINGS Christy Andrews 
Lorri Heffner 

Tuesday Meeting March 19, 7 p.m. 
Mike Ellingsen

“Quilts from the Driftlesss”

Location: Zoom Only 

Mike is a retired music teacher who found a
second love in quilting. His quilts use bold color
and graphic designs and he sells patterns for
many of them. “Quilts from the Driftless” is a
trunk show of Mike’s quilts that are inspired by
the area he lives in. Decorah, Iowa is in the part of
the Midwest that was not scraped by glaciers,
hence a driftless topography. Quilters can find
inspiration anywhere, even Iowa!
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Debi’s lecture will be part trunk show, part studio tour, and part pearls of quilting
wisdom. She will share stories and some of her amazing quilts with us. Debi retired
from a 40-year career as an educator and now spends her time “trading her artistic
talents for community tzedakah (charity) needs” through her company All Yadayim.
Debi donates 100% of the proceeds of the sale of her creations to non-profit causes.
www.Etsy.com/shop/AllYadayim

PROGRAMS AND MEETINGS Christy Andrews 
Lorri Heffner 

Tuesday Meeting April 16, 7 p.m.
In-person lecture. 

QGGH member:
Debi Mishael

Title: Things I’ve Learned in 50
Years of Quilting

(which makes me think Debi must have
quilted her own baby quilt!) “Ecclesiastes” was displayed at

the IQF in the Texas Award
Winning Quilts Exhibit.
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Wednesday/Thursday May 22, 2024
9 a.m. - 3 p.m.

Jane Sassaman “Wings and Wedges”
Location: Trini Mendenhall

**Two-day workshop**
Member: $45 Non-member: $55

Try some “improv appliqué” by cutting simple
freeform shapes into stabilized and folded
fabrics. These unique shapes will evolve into
several small fabric collages. You will also learn
Jane’s accessible machine appliqué techniques,
while sharpening your design and machine
embroidery skills. Appliqué can be MODERN!



GLOBAL QUILT CONNECTION Debi Mishael

Global Quilt Connection SAMPLER PLATTER

QGGH has once again purchased the link for all of our
members to participate in this popular online event. A
series of teachers will give 15-minute presentations about
their technique or style of quilting. You may view it live
or you have 72 hours after the live event to watch. QGGH
will send members the link the day before the event.
There is also a link to a packet of handouts each presenter
provides a one page handout for you to download. 

April 13, 2024
Saturday 2:00 - 5:00 pm central

Karen Bolan Precision - How to Cut Curves with a Straight Ruler
Ana Buzzalino - Sheer Elegance: Text on Translucent Fabrics

Tina Craig - Tina’s Wonder Window for Fussy Cutting Any Shape 
for English Paper Piecing

Cathy Perlmutter - Turned Edge Piecing for Cityscape Quilts
Gunnel Hag - Create Your Own Fabric - Easy Stencils

Andi Stanfield - Stretch Those Blocks with HRTs
Rachel Derstine - Keep It Simple, but Pack a Punch
Diane Harris - Build a Scrap Quilt: Brick by Brick

 Kestrel Michaud - Kestrel’s Total Fray Elimination Technique

April 14, 2024
Sunday 2:00 - 5:30 pm central

Carol Wilholt - Lessons from a Potholder
Lisa Thorpe - Printing Palozza: A Sampler of Fabric Printing Techniques

Pattie Klimek - How to Debone a Shirt in 5 minutes
Jenny Kae Parks - Create Classics Using Your Scraps
Scarlett Rose - Bias and Beyond: Classic to Modern

Laureen Smith - Elevate Your Fusible Applique!
Claudia Squio - Make Fabric Boxes Without Sewing 

Using Cartonnage Technique
Margaret Willingham - Create & Make Mini Medallion

Cindy Grisdela - Fearless Improv Curves
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SUNSHINE
AND
SHADOWS

The international magazine
Quiltmania issue 159 featured
Father of Lights by Lois Kindley,  
Blue Spruce by Emerald Romo,
side by side in their article on
The International Quilt Festival
Houston. Now THAT was pretty
cool!!

A  c o l l e c t i o n  o f  a n n o u n c e m e n t s  f r o m
t h e  c o m m u n i t y

A new Bee, the Piecemakers, has been born.
This bee was created by Emerald Romo and
meets in Missouri City once a month. 

The Piecemakers have volunteered to make a
quilt for the Joy of Quilts Online Auction
2025. The quilt is Indian Orange Peel by
Karen K. Stone Quilts and finishes at 63" x
63". The pattern uses the foundation paper
piecing method.
 

Ellie McMaster 
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Janice Shindeler’s
Animal Insanity  
Best of Category
at the Houston
Livestock Show
and Rodeo



QGGH QUILT SHOW
—JOY OF QUILTS 

 

Janice Schindeler

Joy of Quilts Show 2025

My fingers are sore from sewing!! Are yours? Hope everyone is hard at work making
fantastic quilts for our BIG SHOW on January 17 and 18, 2025!

Are you thinking about making a quilt for our online auction? Great!! Our auction
queen Mary Van Speybroeck has revamped (as in lowered!!) the minimum bid
levels and shortened the length of the auction. 

Not keen on making a full-size quilt? No worries, she will happily accept adorable
baby quilts! How about a good-looking quilted tote bag? “Yup,” says Mary. 

We love the stories behind your quilts and so do the bidders. If you are making an
auction quilt keep track of things like how many different fabrics, how many yards
of thread, and how many hours were spent creating your marvelous piece. Funny
little stories that might entice people to bid!!! 

Plans are to use the app artcall.org for online registration. The judging chairs (Lois
Cleveland, Karen Benson) and curator (Lisa Mastriano) have assured me that the
app will generate all the necessary paperwork we need to make our show one
smooth and fabulous success. If you are a Nervous Nelly when it comes to
computers – no worries – starting in the summer we will have computers at the
meeting and we will happily help you enter your quilt into the show. 

Debi Mishael, our vendor coordinator, has sweetened the deal for early registration
vendors. While you are out and about at area guild shows and you see a unique and
interesting vendor please grab their card and give it to Debi!!

And the publicity team (Shirley Hunter, Rookaya Goolam, and yours truly) needs
your help. Got a local or neighborhood paper? Let us know about it. Bring us a copy.
We want to reach out to the greater Houston area and we think the local papers are a
great way to do that. Plus most of them have online calendars and we think they
would be a great place to list our event.

Any questions? Any suggestions? Reach out to me! And keep stitching!!

- Janice Schindeler
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JOY OF QUILTS
ONLINE AUCTION

Mary Van Speybroek

Join Our Online Auction: A Celebration of Craftsmanship and Creativity!

We are thrilled to announce our upcoming Online Quilt Auction, where
creativity, craftsmanship, and community meet!

Date: January, 15 – 21, 2025
Entry Deadline: November 30, 2024 
Turn In Date: December 10 at the Holiday Party

Why should you enter an auction quilt?

1. Showcase Your Talent: This is your chance to showcase your quilts or your Bee’s
quilts. Whether you specialize in traditional patterns, modern designs, or
experimental techniques, we welcome all styles and sizes.

2. Support a Worthy Cause: Proceeds from this auction will benefit QGGH and all
that we do!

If any questions, please send an email to itadmin@qgghouston.org.
Stay tuned for more details.

Happy Quilting!

Mary Van Speybroeck
Joy of Quilts
Online Auction Chair
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RETREATS
CHARLOTTE BETTS

QGGH WINTER RETREAT
February 8-11, 2024

CAMP LONE STAR, LA GRANGE, TX
 

2024 Retreats
SUMMER RETREAT
JULY 12-15,  2024
 
FALL RETREAT 
SEPTEMBER 12-15,  2024
 
WINTER RETREAT 
TBD
 

Our fall retreat was a roaring success at Camp Lone Star in La Grange. Fun is a
fitting description for the retreat. There were 52 members in attendance. There
was lots of shopping at the local quilt stores, visits to the Texas Quilt Museum,
perfect weather (yes, we had a little rain), delicious food, laughter, and inspiration.
It was a great weekend and many made new friends. We had 7 newbies who are
looking forward to the next retreat. The lake had benefitted from all of the recent
rain. We had several retreaters who came from the east and New Orleans.

It was great to see Lisa Mautz, Lois Cleveland and her daughters, Cynthia and
Sarah. Bret Adams introduced the retreaters to a new medium using pigment
powders and textile medium to create a painted piece for a wall-hanging, pillow, or
bag. There were 30 ladies who were game to trying something new. The pieces
created were spectacular. Everyone was so pleased with the results. Bret was
gracious and generous in that she provided all of the supplies needed at no cost to
the participants. It was a wonderful workshop. The membership
will be treated to the creations during our meeting show and tell in the future.

Our next retreat will be July 12-15, 2024. Registration will begin May 1st. A contract
has been signed for our Fall Retreat. The dates are September 12-15, 2024. More
information will be coming in the future. We would love to have you sign up. Our
retreats are relaxing and laid back.

Charlotte Betts
Retreat Chair
retreats@qggh.org 10



COMFORTERS’ CORNER

Many thanks to everyone who contributed to
Comforters this month. Comparing our numbers to
last year at this time, we are off to a better start. Let’s
keep up the good work.

The February Quilt Retreat was fun. Retreaters were
working on Comforters all over the room. I’d look
up, and someone would be bringing me a new
completed project! Of course, while at the retreat, I
went shopping. I don’t really buy much (due to
Comforter fabric overload at my house), but I enjoy
looking.

Sometimes, I will buy a back for a quilt top that I just
can’t match with something I have. So… at Meme’s
Quilts in Giddings, I found some fabric in the “sale”
bin. The store was already having a 40% sale and
this was the end of the bolt which was an additional
discount. I said “Why not? It will be for a charity
quilt.” When the owner heard me say this, she said,
“Oh well, it’s yours – no charge.” Thank you,
Meme’s Quilts! Our guild appreciates your
contribution.

I am starting to work on kits for Charity Quilt Day in
July. I am planning to use a pattern that uses a layer
cake or 20 – 10 inch square coordinating fabrics. If
you have a layer cake you would like to donate to
Comforters, I will gladly accept it. The sooner, the
better as I want to start putting kits together. Thank
you.

2024 Comforter Totals
Pillowcases: 9
Quilts  completed: 89
Volunteer Hours

February  Volunteers
  

Audrey Lynn

Carol Maiorana

Marsha Franty

Marsha Hennigan

Sheila Glover

Margaret Lincoln

Betsy Willard

Marcia Marty

Ann Schaefer

Jerry Wilkerson

Lois Cleveland

Cotton Pickin’ Bee

Jane Plisga

Pam Tedeschi

Susan Penny

Debbie Yarbrough

Ellie McMaster

Marie Stien

Kathy Keim

Barbara Cline

Gerry Bosworth

Sandra Hennig

Sue Jean White

Susan Pilney

Latricia Giroir

Linda Weaver

Nancy Gennaro

Mary Van Speybroeck

Colleen Marty

Kathy Kennedy

Mary Wood

Barbara Schwind

Bree Drayden

 

Janet Becker 
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Treasurer’s Report Diane Ragan

Bank account balances as of
2/27/24: 

Frost Balance: $83,222

Checking: $28,268

Money Market: $54,954

From the IT Desk
Mary Van Speybroeck

IT News March 2024 

The website is up to date. 

The member files are uploaded to the website with our new password.
The new password is in the email that announced this newsletter.

Time is up! If you are reading this newsletter and you didn’t receive an
email, you still need to pay dues! Please join us for another fantastic
year.

If you see a board member, be sure to thank them for all the hard work
they have already done! The year is flying by. Think about how YOU
can improve our guild. How YOU can pitch in and help. Trust me, you
will be happy with the result!!

Mary Van Speybroeck
QGGH IT Admin
itadmin@qgghouston.org
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The February report will be
available on the website after the
monthly statement is reconciled.
Thank you for choosing Zelle when
you can.  Working on updating all
items with a quick Zelle access.

Diane Ragan



Library

Membership

2024 Membership
 
 Members: 181
 Lifetime: 10
 New Members: 24

Library traffic has been brisk! In February, we returned to the storage
locker between meetings to restock the travel bin. We also had 2 “hold”
requests for books on the shelves in storage that we could deliver to happy
members.

Our website list is being utilized! The library book list is once again
updated and back to an Excel file that you may download and sort however
you like. We also have a printed list available at meetings to look at. Speak
with or Email the librarians and we can try to get your requests for the
next month’s meeting.

We would like to thank the following people for their generous donations
of books to the library: Marsha Franty, Lynne Gevirtz, Linda Hopwood,
Peg Ingebretson, Sharon Kralj, and Sara Norris. These materials help our
library grow.

Meg Guldner

Laura Casmore

March Birthdays!
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Margaret Lincoln
Peggy Palzkill

Ellen Bell
Mary Wood
Helen Nilsen

Emerald Romo
Christina van Hal

Nancy Abrams
Helen Utay

Barbara Cline
Evalyn Shea

Linda Broadhead
Melissa Eggleston

Bret Adams
Rhonda Onwere

Betty Rivers
Shirley Hunter
Chris Mattern



Cindy DewstowRepresentative at Large
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Lea McComas’s two-day workshop “Powerful Portraits” was challenging
for some of us, but we had fun learning this technique. A few got very
close to finishing.
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Lois Kindley

Anna GayAmy TheallBree Drayden

Nasreen Saeedi

Ann Brooks  Bree Draydon

Rhonda Onwere

SHOW AND TELL

Amy Theall
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Jayne Rutledge

Debi MishaelCathy Lamb Debi Mishael

Kelley Bennett

SHOW AND TELL

Latricia Giroir Linda Stokes

Jayne Rutledge Jayne Rutledge
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Marcia Marty

Marcia MartyLois Kindley Marcia Marty

Nasreen Saeedi

SHOW AND TELL

Peggy Wilkerson Suzie Foote

Marcia Marty Mary Van Speybroeck
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Yette Williams

Suzy Meyer Close-Up

Suzie Foote

Suzy Meyer

SHOW AND TELL
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COMMUNITY EVENTS

Kaffe Fassett: 85 & Fabulous—Sponsored by FreeSpirit
Fabrics

Thu, Jan 11, 2024 at 10:00 AM Sat, Apr 27, 2024 at 4:00
PM
 
Kaffe Fassett is one of the world’s most celebrated and
influential artists and designers of all time. He’s put his
unique touch and style on a bevy of decorative arts
from quilting and patchwork to needlepoint, painting,
and even ceramics.

Houston International Quilt Festival Prizewinners
2023—Sponsored by the Lucille Gaebler Klein Fund
Thu, Jan 11, 2024 at 10:00 AM Sat, Apr 27, 2024 at 4:00
PM

A total of 18 winners from last year’s event will be on
display in the exhibit Houston International Quilt
Festival Prizewinners 2023. The quilts are all
outstanding and will have Museumgoers studying
each for their beauty, ingenuity, and techniques.

Prism Play: A Full Spectrum of Art Quilts—Partially
sponsored by Reynolds & Associate, PLLC
Thu, Jan 11, 2024 at 10:00 AM Sat, Apr 27, 2024 at 4:00
PM
This unique and optically bold exhibit allows gallery
visitors to view a vibrant spectrum of color almost as
though they were standing inside a prism. The
exhibition includes 62 art quilts representing the work
of 46 SAQA Northern California/Northern Nevada
chapter artists.
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COMMUNITY EVENTS
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COMMUNITY EVENTS

February 19, 2024 

Dear Fellow Quilters, 

Lakeview Quilters Guild is holding
its Quilt Show in April this year.
Lakeview Quilters Guild will
present its 2024 Quilt Show on
Friday, April 12 from 9 AM to 5 PM
and Saturday, April 13 from 9 AM
to 4 PM. The show is being held at
Victory Camp, Living Stones
Church, located at 1407 Victory
Lane in Alvin, TX. Along with
many beautiful quilts on display,
there will be vendor booths, a
Little Quilt sale, and a boutique
with handcrafted items for sale.
We are also raffling off a beautiful
quilt at the end of the show on
Saturday. Admission is only $10.00
per person, and cash is
appreciated. For more information
about our guild and our quilt show
– please go to our website:
www.lakeviewquiltersguild.org
Thank you for the assistance. 

Sincerely, 

Jane Sweeney Publicity
Chairperson
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COMMUNITY EVENTS

Grand Prize
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2023 QGGH BOARD
MEMBERS AND

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
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The Patch Dispatch
P.O. Box 79035

Houston, TX 77279-9035

QUILT GUILD
OF GREATER

HOUSTON

www.qgghouston.org

THE PATCH DISPATCH is published monthly by the Quilt Guild of Greater Houston
and placed online, free to members. News items, articles and suggestions are always
welcome; submissions will be subject to space considerations.
DEADLINE:  Articles must be received by the Friday following the Evening Meeting
or the 22nd of the month (whichever is later) for inclusion in the following month’s
newsletter. Send articles to Emerald Romo, Editor, at  newsletter@qgghouston.org.  If
you do not have e-mail capability, legibly written information will be accepted by the
deadline.  
ADVERTISING:  Contact Emerald Romo, Newsletter Editor,  
newsletter@qgghouston.org  
PERSONAL ADS:  Free for members. Contact the Editor at
newsletter@qgghouston.org
ADDRESS CORRECTIONS:  U.S. mail and email address corrections should be sent to
membership chair Laura Casmore
membership@qgghouston.org  Please include QGGH in the subject line of all
correspondence.

All meetings will be held at 
Congregation Brith Shalom 

4610 Bellaire Blvd,
Bellaire, TX 77401
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